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VERSES ON SERVANTHOOD 

Deuteronomy 15:15-17 15 You shall remember that you were a slave in the land of Egypt, 
and Yahweh your God redeemed you. Therefore I command you this today. 16 But if [your 
Israelite slave] says to you, I will not go out from you, because he loves you and your 
household, because he is well-off with you, 17 then you shall take an awl and put it through 
his ear into the door, and he shall be your slave forever. And to your female slave you shall 
do the same. 

2 Chronicles 12:7-8 7 When Yahweh saw that they [Israel] humbled themselves, the word of 
Yahweh came to Shemaiah: They have humbled themselves. I will not destroy them, but I 
will grant them some deliverance, and my wrath shall not be poured out on Jerusalem by the 
hand of Shishak. 8 Nevertheless, they shall be servants to him, that they may know my 
service and the service of the kingdoms of the countries. 

Psalm 123:2 2 Behold, as the eyes of servants look to the hand of their master, as the eyes of 
a maidservant to the hand of her mistress, so our eyes look to Yahweh our God, till he has 
mercy upon us. 

Psalm 143:12 12 And in your loyal love you will cut off my enemies, and you will destroy 
all the adversaries of my soul, for I am your servant. 

Isaiah 65:13-15 13 Therefore thus says Lord Yahweh: Behold, my servants shall eat, but you 
shall be hungry. Behold, my servants shall drink, but you shall be thirsty. Behold, my 
servants shall rejoice, but you shall be put to shame. 14 Behold, my servants shall sing for 
gladness of heart, but you shall cry out for pain of heart and shall wail for breaking of spirit. 
15 You shall leave your name to my chosen for a curse, and Lord Yahweh will put you to 
death, but his servants he will call by another name…. 

Matthew 20:25-28 25 But Jesus called [the disciples] to him and said, You know that the 
rulers of the Gentiles lord it over them, and their great ones exercise authority over them. 26 
It shall not be so among you. But whoever would be great among you must be your servant, 
27 and whoever would be first among you must be your slave, 28 even as the Son of Man 
came not to be served but to serve, and to give his life as a ransom for many. 

Matthew 23:11 11 The greatest among you shall be your servant. 

Mark 9:35 35 And [Jesus] sat down and called the twelve. And he said to them, If anyone 
would be first, he must be last of all and servant of all. 

Luke 10:39-42 39 And [Martha] had a sister called Mary, who sat at the Lord’s feet and 
listened to his teaching. 40 But Martha was distracted with much serving. And she went up to 
him and said, Lord, do you not care that my sister has left me to serve alone? Tell her then to 
help me. 41 But the Lord answered her, Martha, Martha, you are anxious and troubled about 
many things, 42 but one thing is necessary. Mary has chosen the good portion, which will not 
be taken away from her. 
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Luke 17:7-10 7 Will any one of you who has a servant plowing or keeping sheep say to him 
when he has come in from the field, Come at once and recline at table? 8 Will he not rather 
say to him, Prepare supper for me, dress properly, and serve me while I eat and drink, and 
afterward you will eat and drink? 9 Does he thank the servant because he did what was 
commanded? 10 So you also, when you have done all that you were commanded, say, We are 
unworthy servants. We have only done what was our duty. 

Luke 22:26-27 26 But not so with you. Rather, let the greatest among you become as the 
youngest, and the leader as one who serves. 27 For who is the greater, one who reclines at 
table or one who serves? Is it not the one who reclines at table? But I am among you as the 
one who serves. 

John 12:26 26 If anyone serves me, he must follow me. And where I am, there will my 
servant (διάκονος) be also. If anyone serves me, the Father will honor him. 

John 13:12-17 12 When [Jesus] had washed [the disciples’] feet, put on his outer garments, 
and resumed his place, he said to them, Do you understand what I have done to you? 13 You 
call me Teacher and Lord, and you are right, for so I am. 14 If I then, your Lord and Teacher, 
have washed your feet, you also ought to wash one another’s feet. 15 For I have given you an 
example, that you also should do just as I have done to you. 16 Truly, truly, I say to you, a 
servant is not greater than his master, nor is a messenger greater than the one who sent him. 
17 If you know these things, blessed are you if you do them. 

Acts 4:29 29 And now, Lord, look upon their threats and grant to your servants to continue to 
speak your word with all boldness…. 

Acts 6:2-4 2 And the twelve summoned the full number of the disciples and said, It is not 
right that we should give up preaching the word of God to serve tables. 3 Therefore, brothers, 
pick out from among you seven men of good repute, full of the Spirit and of wisdom, whom 
we will appoint to this duty. 4 But we will devote ourselves to prayer and to the ministry of 
the word. 

Acts 17:24-25 24 The God who made the world and everything in it, being Lord of heaven 
and earth, does not live in temples made by man, 25 nor is he served by human hands, as 
though he needed anything, because he himself gives to all humanity life, breath, and 
everything. 

Acts 20:18-21 18 And when they came to [Paul], he said to them: You yourselves know how 
I lived among you the whole time from the first day that I set foot in Asia, 19 serving the 
Lord with all humility, with tears, and with trials that happened to me through the plots of the 
Jews, 20 how I did not shrink from declaring to you anything that was profitable and teaching 
you in public and from house to house, 21 testifying both to Jews and to Greeks of 
repentance toward God and of faith in our Lord Jesus Messiah. 
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Romans 1:1 1 Paul, a servant of Messiah Jesus, called to be an apostle, set apart for the 
gospel of God…. 

Romans 1:9 9 For God is my witness, whom I serve with my spirit in the gospel of his 
Son…. 

Romans 1:14 14 I am under obligation both to Greeks and to barbarians, both to the wise and 
to the foolish. 

Romans 7:6 6 …Now we are released from the Torah, having died to that which held us 
captive, so that we serve in the new way of the Spirit and not in the old way of the written 
code. 

Romans 7:25 25 So then, I myself serve the law of God with my mind, but with my flesh I 
serve the law of sin. 

Romans 12:6-8 6 Having gifts that differ according to the grace given to us, let us use them: 
if prophecy, in proportion to our faith; 7 if service, in our serving; the one who teaches, in his 
teaching; 8 the one who exhorts, in his exhortation; the one who contributes, in generosity; 
the one who leads, with zeal; the one who does acts of mercy, with cheerfulness. 

Romans 14:4 4 Who are you to pass judgment on the servant of another? It is before his own 
master that he stands or falls. 

Romans 14:17-18 18 Whoever thus serves (δουλεύω) Messiah is acceptable to God and 
approved by men. 

1 Corinthians 3:5 5 What then is Apollos? What is Paul? Servants through whom you 
believed, as the Lord assigned to each. 

1 Corinthians 4:1-2 1 This is how one should regard us, as servants of Messiah and stewards 
of the mysteries of God. 2 Moreover, it is required of stewards that they be found faithful. 

1 Corinthians 7:21-24 21 Were you a bondservant (δοῦλος) when called? Do not be 
concerned about it. (But if you can gain your freedom, avail yourself of the opportunity.) 22 
For he who was called in the Lord as a bondservant (δοῦλος) is a freedman of the Lord. 
Likewise he who was free when called is a bondservant (δοῦλος) of Christ. 23 You were 
bought with a price. Do not become bondservants (δοῦλος) of men. 24 So, brothers and 
sisters, in whatever condition each was called, there let him remain with God. 

1 Corinthians 9:16-19 16 For if I preach the gospel, that gives me no ground for boasting. 
For necessity is laid upon me. Woe to me if I do not preach the gospel! 17 For if I do this of 
my own desire, I have a reward, but if not of my own desire, I am still entrusted with a 
stewardship. 18 What then is my reward? That in my preaching I may present the gospel free 
of charge, so as not to make full use of my right in the gospel. 19 For though I am free from 
all, I have enslaved myself (δουλόω) to all, that I might win more of them. 
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2 Corinthians 3:5-6 5 Not that we are sufficient in ourselves to claim anything as coming 
from us, but our sufficiency is from God, 6 who has made us sufficient to be servants 
(διάκονος) of a new covenant, not of the letter but of the Spirit. For the letter kills, but the 
Spirit gives life. 

2 Corinthians 4:5 5 For what we proclaim is not ourselves, but Jesus Messiah as Lord, with 
ourselves as your slaves (δοῦλος) for Jesus’ sake. 

2 Corinthians 6:4-10 4 …But as servants (διάκονος) of God we commend ourselves in every 
way: by great endurance, in afflictions, hardships, calamities, 5 beatings, imprisonments, 
riots, labors, sleepless nights, hunger; 6 by purity, knowledge, patience, kindness, the Holy 
Spirit, genuine love; 7 by truthful speech, and the power of God; with the weapons of 
righteousness for the right hand and for the left; 8 through honour and dishonour, through 
slander and praise. We are treated as impostors, and yet are true; 9 as unknown, and yet well 
known; as dying, and behold, we live; as punished, and yet not killed; 10 as sorrowful, yet 
always rejoicing; as poor, yet making many rich; as having nothing, yet possessing 
everything. 

Galatians 1:10 10 Am I now seeking the approval of man or of God? Or am I trying to 
please man? If I were still trying to please man, I would not be a bondservant (δοῦλος) of 
Messiah. 

Galatians 5:13 13 For you were called to freedom, brothers and sisters. Only do not use your 
freedom as an opportunity for the flesh, but through love serve (δουλεύω) one another. 

Ephesians 6:5-8 5 Bondservants (δοῦλος), obey your earthly masters with fear and 
trembling, with a sincere heart, as you would Messiah, 6 not by the way of eye-service, as 
people-pleasers, but as bondservants (δοῦλος) of Messiah, doing the desire of God from the 
heart, 7 rendering service (δουλεύω) with a good attitude as to the Lord and not to man, 8 
knowing that whatever good anyone does, this he will receive back from the Lord, whether 
he is a bondservant (δοῦλος) or is free. 

Philippians 2:6-7 6 …Who, though he [Jesus] was in the form of God, did not count equality 
with God a thing to be grasped, 7 but emptied himself, by taking the form of a bondservant 
(δοῦλος), being born in the likeness of men. 

Philippians 2:22 22 But you know Timothy’s proven worth, how as a son with a father he 
has served (δουλεύω) with me in the gospel. 

Colossians 3:22-24 22 Bondservants, obey in everything those who are your earthly masters, 
not by way of eye-service, as people-pleasers, but with sincerity of heart, fearing the Lord. 23 
Whatever you do, work heartily, as for the Lord and not for men, 24 knowing that from the 
Lord you will receive the inheritance as your reward. You are serving the Lord Messiah. 
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1 Timothy 1:12 12 I thank him who has given me strength, Messiah Jesus our Lord, because 
he judged me faithful, appointing me to his service (διακονία)…. 

1 Timothy 3:13 13 For those who serve well as deacons gain a good standing for themselves 
and also great confidence in the faith that is in Messiah Jesus. 

1 Timothy 4:6 6 If you put these things before the brothers and sisters, you will be a good 
servant (διάκονος) of Messiah Jesus, being trained in the words of the faith and of the good 
doctrine that you have followed. 

2 Timothy 2:24-25 24 And the Lord’s servant (δοῦλος) must not be quarrelsome but kind to 
everyone, able to teach, patiently enduring evil, 25 correcting his opponents with 
gentleness…. 

James 1:1 1 James, a bondservant (δοῦλος) of God and of the Lord Jesus Messiah…. 

1 Peter 2:16 16 Live as people who are free, not using your freedom as a cover-up for evil, 
but living as servants (δοῦλος) of God. 

1 Peter 2:18-23 18 Servants (δοῦλος), be subject to your masters with all respect, not only to 
the good and gentle but also to the unjust. 19 For this is a gracious thing, when, mindful of 
God, one endures sorrows while suffering unjustly. 20 For what credit is it if, when you sin 
and are beaten for it, you endure? But if when you do good and suffer for it you endure, this 
is a gracious thing in the sight of God. 21 For to this you have been called, because Messiah 
also suffered for you, leaving you an example, so that you might follow in his steps. 22 He 
committed no sin, neither was deceit found in his mouth. 23 When he was reviled, he did not 
revile in return. When he suffered, he did not threaten, but continued entrusting himself to 
him who judges justly. 

1 Peter 4:10-11 10 As each has received a gift, use it to serve (διακονέω) one another, as 
good stewards of God’s varied grace: 11 whoever speaks, as one who speaks oracles of God; 
whoever serves (διακονέω), as one who serves by the strength that God supplies—in order 
that in everything God may be glorified through Jesus Messiah. 

2 Peter 1:1 1 Simeon Peter, a servant (δοῦλος) and apostle of Jesus Messiah…. 

Jude 1 1 Jude, a servant (δοῦλος) of Jesus Messiah and brother of James…. 

Revelation 1:1 1 The revelation of Jesus Messiah, which God gave him to show to his 
servants (δοῦλος) the things that must soon take place. 

Revelation 11:18 18 The nations raged, but your wrath came, and the time for the dead to be 
judged, and for rewarding your servants (δοῦλος), the prophets and saints, and those who fear 
your name, both small and great, and for destroying the destroyers of the earth. 
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Revelation 22:3 3 No longer will there be anything accursed, but the throne of God and of 
the Lamb will be in it, and his servants (δοῦλος) will worship him.
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